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Sun City West Zymurgy Club Membership Meeting Minutes    
February 10, 2016 

Approved March 9, 2016 
Sun City West Zymurgy Club Room at R.H. Johnson Campus 

 
 
Meeting Called to Order: 
A quorum being present, Randy Pace, President called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m., and 
presided. 
 
Secretary's Report: 
Janice Hohm, Secretary, presented the draft membership minutes of the January 13, 2016 meeting. 
Ms. Hohm moved that they be approved and upon a second the motion was approved. 

 
Treasurer's Report: 
Glen Lucas, Treasurer, presented the treasurer's report.  A copy of the report is attached to these 
minutes as Exhibit #1. Mr. Lucas stated that the Club's total cash balance on January 13, 2016 was 
$18,886.74. Mr. Lucas moved that the treasurer’s report be approved and upon a second the motion 
was approved.  
 
President's Report: 
Randy Pace reported on the attendance was barely enough to have a quorum and he is disappointed. 
The ZFAC was a success. The attendance was about 110 and it was 2/3 members and 1/3 residents. This 
event is open to all residents of SCW, spread the word. 
 
Membership Committee Report: 
Bee Be Schwarm presented the committee's report. There are 287 members of which 21 are new 
after dropping the unpaid members of the renewal deadline of February 1st.  A copy of the report is 
attached to these minutes as Exhibit 2. 
 
Events Committee Report: 
Carol Pace presented the committee's report. Mrs. Pace proposed $400.00 be approved for ZFAC for 
February 26. Mr. Pace moved and it was seconded and approved.  
The following were discussed: 

 February 13 - wine tasting closed 

 February 20 - beer tasting 

 February 19 - MusZart at Kuentz – raffle for metal art 

 February 20 - Beer tasting (big beers) 

 February 26  - ZFAC  Zymurgy Friday Afternoon Club 

 February 27 - wine tasting  

 March 3 – Fermenting Friendships 

 March 5 - wine tasting 

 March 10 – Coffee and Beignets 5:00 – 8:30 p.m. 
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 March 20, 2016  - Spaghetti dinner –- background music provided 

 April 2, 2016 - Spring Picnic – Beardsley Park –- noon – 3:30 p.m. 

 May 7 – Kentucky Derby event 
 
 
Marketing Committee Report: 
Kenny Jordahl was not present. 
 
Education Committee Report: 
Wine - Anne Muggli presented the committee's report. A film about California wineries will be shown 
on April 9th.  
 
Beer - Chris Odya  reported that there will be classes for introduction to brewing. It was seconded and 
passed.  Certification will be required. It will consist of registering as a brewer and take a class for the 
cleaning process and answer some questions. 
 
Monitor Committee Report: 
Sharon Weinblatt presented the committee's report. Monitoring was discussed and was clarified that 
service to the club is part of the definition of monitoring for the club. The club sign in sheet must list a 
person’s Rec Card Number so we get credit from administration showing room usage. 
 
Crafts Committee Report: 
Wine - Walter Jefferson not present. Randy reported that the bottles are slipping and wine makers 
need to place non-skid rubber matting under and between bottles. Will keep fee at $10.00 per year 
for space to store wine. 
 
Beer - Chris Odya stated interest in brewing is growing 
 
Coffee - Debbie Anderson – There will be a Coffee Café on 2/19 and roasting de-caf on 3/10. Mr. Lucas 
moved that all the profits go to Coffee Fund and it was seconded and approved. 
 
Inventory Committee Report: 
Sharon Hubble was absent.  
 
Club Logo Committee Report: 
 A Chairperson is needed. 
 
Communications Committee Report: 
Cecelia Casteneda is the chair. No report. 
 
Webmaster Committee Report: 
Bob Murray, committee chair, reported that there are now separate menus on the web page for each 
craft – wine, beer and coffee. 
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Unfinished Business: 

 Fund Raising Raffle – drawing Feb. 19th   - is in need of help in sales of tickets. 

 Business Card board fund raiser is in need of help in sales of card slots. 

 Ron Casteneda moved to approve the revised budget (see Exhibit #3) for Operating and Craft 
Expenses and Income. It was seconded and approved. 
 

 
New Business: 

 There was much discussion about monitoring requirement and decided to keep as it is in our 
bylaws. 

 Fran Dewell moved that we put patio lights up. It was seconded and approved.  

 Mr. Pace moved to investigate acquiring 24 folding chairs. It was seconded and approved. 

 Board meetings from May to September will be held as needed. 
 
The following Committees need chairs: 

 Club Logo sales 

 Food paring 

 Food preparation 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned BY GENERAL CONSENT at 8:25 p.m. 
 
 
Minutes prepared by Janice Hohm, secretary. 
 

Janice Hohm, Secretary  Approved: DATE  JFH 
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EXHIBIT 1 
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EXHIBIT 2 
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EXHIBIT 3 
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